
HEADQUARTERS EIGHTH AIR FORCE 

CARSWELL AIR FORCE BASE 

FORT WORTH , TEXAS 

Nil". Amon G. Carter 
Star Telegram 
400 W 7th Street 
Fort Worth, Texas 

Dear Mr. Carter, 

OFFICE OF THE COMMAND ING GENERAL 

12 July 1950 

A1n writing to express my regrets at being unable to 
be present at the dedication ceremonies for the Amon G. 
Carter Administration Building Monday morning. 

I had accepted an invitation from the city authorities 
to be present but on Sunday my wife was operated on at the 
Harris Hospital and was in a very critical condition Monday 
morning and it was mandatory that I be near her. 

I wish to offer my congratulations on the honor you 
have received by having this great project named for you. 
Certainly it is a most fitting honor and one of the most 
deserved ones I know or. 

Sincerely, 

~~ 
Ma~ ~~e~al, USAF 


